
Agenda 
Prairie Village Environmental/Recycling Committee 

 
11-28-12 

 
Call to order – Pete Jarchow or Anne-Marie Hedge 
 
Reports 
  
Community Garden report – Thomas O’Brien and Nicolas Garcia  
  
Earth Fair – Karin and others 
 
Old Business 
 
Clarify committee work and make plans to meet 
 
New Business 
 
Dennis on preparation for invasion of the emerald ash borer 
 
Model food composting program for Normandy Square 
 
 
 



     PRAIRIE VILLAGE ENVIRONMENT AND RECYCLE COMMITTEE 

             Minutes, October 24, 2012 
 
 Pete Jarchow, for the steering committee, called the meeting to order at 7pm. Attending were 
Pete,  Polly Swafford, Kathy Riordan, Dennis Enslinger, Ashley Weaver, Deborah English, Thomas 
O’Brien, Margaret Goldstein, Penny Mahon, Sarah Garcia, Anne-Marie Hedge and supporting member, 
Mary English. 
 
 The minutes were approved as written. 
 
Reports and business. 

• Community Forum 
o Kathy Riordan gave a final, detailed report on the Forum.   
o 42 people accessed the on-line payment form.  75 sent snail mail. 
o 134 suppers were served, making $2555 income and a bill of $2520 for the 

Bluebird Café.  Jane suggested using tickets to keep track of people for dinner.  
This means giving people tickets for dinner when they check in, and then they 
surrender them in the dinner line. Jane charged $18/plate. 

o Our committee expenses:  printing = $142, church = $97, postage = $202, Guests 
= $160.  Have to write check to KNRC for the $160.   

o Have to decide who will head the committee next year, and what the topic will 
be.   

o Note:  we have to be out of the church by 8:30pm, so the forum can’t run 
overtime. 

o Program should be decided by April-May at the latest and be timely. 
o Reserved October 3, 2013 for next forum. 
o Kathy asked for comments.  Deb suggested a follow-up e-mail for feedback. 

Dennis suggested we do Survey Monkey.  Tom agreed to do this. The issue of 
charging for dinner and keeping the talk free was discussed.  Decided to keep it 
the way it is. 

 
Reports were stopped to allow our guest  speaker, Mary English, to present her talk, “Residential Green: 
Trends and Efficiency”  She discussed the pros and cons of all the methods we use to retrofit our homes 
to save energy. The most efficient is weatherization.   She also discussed the HERS score, home energy 
rating system, to get the most accurate overview of our home’s energy efficiency.  Her web page is 
www: smallstepenergy.com.   
 
Reports resumed. 

• Community Garden 
o Tom reported that cleanup of the gardens was underway, bylaws have been undated, 

and the leadership decided.  Decision about the removal of the elm tree is still pending.   
• Earth Fair:  No report. 

 
Old business. 
 The status of Bennet Park was discussed.  Ashley wonders if it is truly chemical free.  Can we do 
soil testing and would the committee pay the $540 needed for this.  Tom said we should have some way 
to back up our statement that the park is chemical free.  Dennis suggested we ask Public Works what is 



meant by chemical -free? Are fertilizers included? Further discussion included: How could we be sure 
the soil test is representative of the entire Park and half-life of pesticides.  Since a good dialogue with 
Public Works is important, we can ask Bruce McNabb back in January.  In mean time, the archives will be 
checked to see how this all started, and perhaps ask Lindsay Mohn for more details.  Sarah will also ask 
her soil teacher for information.  This discussion will continue at the next meeting. 
 Deb suggested we have a handout about the committee available for new members.  Margaret 
G. reported that 3 people signed up at the Forum to visit our meetings. 
 
New business. 
 Dennis E. had 3 issues to present. 

• Training in recycling in Public Works has not been set up yet, hopefully by January. 
• A HUD grant enabled 250 LED street lights to be installed in the city.  MARC is required to have a 

meeting with this committee and other community groups to get feedback. This meeting will be 
in the community center, and Dennis will let us know the particulars. 

• Expenditure item:  Would the committee be willing to split the cost of food collections bins for 
Normandy Square?  In a program with JC solid waste and Deffenbaugh, Normandy  Square is 
being used as a test subject to test collection of food waste.  Dennis will report back with the 
cost to the committee.  This could come out of the $5ooo allocated for e-recycling expenditures. 

 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:40pm. 
Next meeting is November 28, 2012 at 7pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Anne-Marie Hedge  (substituting for Karin McAdams) 
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